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December 18, 2009 
 
President Richard C. Levin 
Yale University 
President’s Office 
P.O. Box 208229 
New Haven, Connecticut 06520 
 
Sent via U.S. Mail and Facsimile (203-432-7105) 
 
Dear President Levin: 

 
     “You’ll hate school for a while, too, but I’m glad you’re going to St. Regis’s.” 
     “Why?” 
     “Because it’s a gentleman’s school, and democracy won’t hit you so early. You’ll 
find plenty of that in college.” 
     “I want to go to Princeton,” said Amory. “I don’t know why, but I think of all 
Harvard men as sissies, like I used to be, and all Yale men as wearing big blue 
sweaters and smoking pipes.” 
     Monsignor chuckled. 
     “I’m one, you know.” 
     “Oh, you’re different—I think of Princeton as being lazy and good-looking and 
aristocratic—you know, like a spring day. Harvard seems sort of indoors——” 
     “And Yale is November, crisp and energetic,” finished Monsignor. 
     “That’s it.” 
     They slipped briskly into an intimacy from which they never recovered. 

—F. Scott Fitzgerald, Princeton X ’17, This Side of Paradise 



Does it help the university’s case that the Freshman Class Council independently, afterward, 
decided to pull the design? It helps the students’ case; they listened to Dean Miller but made up 
their own minds, if we believe them. It does not, however, help Dean Miller’s case. Or did the 
Yale Daily News report incorrectly on November 19 that Dean of Freshman Affairs Raymond Ou 
“told” the Freshman Class Council to meet with students concerned about the T-shirts, and that 
Miller “decided to pull the design”? 
 



cc: 
Raymond Ou, Dean of Freshman Affairs 
Mary Miller, Yale College Dean 
Freshman Class Council 
Yale Daily News 


